


  

















Last month, I mentioned how I was going to insert a new section in my newsletter entitled ‘Pesticide Regulation’.  This issue is the first to include such an article.  I am pleased that the Ag Commissioner’s Office is willing to pass along issues that they are most concerned about in the hopes that the ornamental industry will stay up to date in complying with current law.  Unfortunately, in your business, it may be difficult to keep up with all the new laws and regs, and as these new regs are enforced, you may be caught up in the old ‘Ignorance is no excuse’ argument.  That’s why I thought it would be important to keep you informed of some of the latest issues that the Ag Commissioner’s office is looking for when they come to your facility.  The first issue they are dealing with is worker protection.  See below for a thorough discussion about the topic written and provided by the Ag Commissioner’s office.  Thank you, to Lisa Leondis and Simone Hardy for scripting this first addition.














I received a call recently from a grower that lost some ornamental trees due to the freeze.  the trees have been growing for many years, and he was wondering if there was any relief provided for him.  That’s a good question.  The best place to search for information is with the San Diego Farm Bureau.  Helpful forms and assistance programs are available in the Farm Bureau office, or you can visit the Farm Bureau’s website at www.sdfarmbureau.org for more information.  They have provided a pdf file on the site that provides a long list of assistance programs and web sites.  For your convenience, I’ve provided the URL for a direct link to the site. http://www.sdfarmbureau.org/Pages/Freeze%20Assistance%202.12.07.pdf














As you well know, California requires 100% pesticide use reporting.  If you want to see how your industry compares to other commodities, see the following web site for the Pesticide Use Report for 2005:  http://www.cdpr.ca.gov/docs/pressrls/2006/061115.htm.





California Pesticide Use Report
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Pesticide Regulation: Worker Protection Cont.





Compliance with pesticide laws is important for the health and safety of employees, employers and the general public. Fortunately, the majority of the agricultural industry realizes that safety, as well as consumer confidence is enhanced with compliance.  As a result, the ag industry has played a major role in establishing current pesticide rules: Laws are only adopted after intensive industry and public review and comment.  


The Department of Agriculture, Weights and Measures’ mission includes promoting the sustainability of agriculture.  In the case of pesticides, enforcement promotes the sustainability of agriculture by detecting and correcting misuse, ensuring equity between growers, preventing environmental harm and promoting public confidence. 


  	We feel strongly that a key to reducing pesticide injuries and illnesses is education and training.  Farmers and agricultural workers are potentially at risk from exposure to pesticides either through direct, indirect, or accidental contact.  California’s worker safety regulations require fieldworkers to be trained before working in treated fields and every five years thereafter.  As part of supporting our mission, we will be offering free fieldworker training in late March and early April.   


A fieldworker is any person who, for any kind of compensation, performs cultural activities in a field (planting, harvesting, cultivating, weeding, irrigation, plant watering, fertilization, pruning, etc.).   Treated fields are all areas where a pesticide (including any herbicides, insecticides, fungicides, etc.) was applied or a restricted entry interval has been in effect within the last 30 days.  This training is not meant for workers who handle pesticides.  
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By law, fieldworker training must be done by a qualified trainer, and the information must be presented in a manner the employee can understand, orally from written materials or audio-visually, using non-technical terms.   


Employers must assure that each fieldworker’s training includes the following:


•	The importance of routine decontamination and washing thoroughly after the exposure period 


•	Restricted entry intervals (REI) and what posting means 


•	where pesticides are encountered 


•	Routes of exposure by which pesticides can enter the body 


•	Hazard of pesticides, including acute effects, chronic and delayed effects, and sensitization effects 


•	Common signs and symptoms of overexposure 


•	First aid including decontamination, eye flushing, and where to get emergency medical care 


•	Warnings about taking pesticides or pesticide containers home


•	Hazard communication program requirements 


•	Prevention, recognition, and first aid for heat-related illness, and 


•	Workers rights 


In addition to training, employers must plan for medical care before employees start working in areas treated with pesticides.  The name, address, and telephone number of the nearest emergency medical facility must be posted at the workplace. 


Fieldworker training sessions will last two hours, be conducted in Spanish, and is limited to 25 people (limit of 5 per company).  Attendees will receive the EPA Worker Protection Standard, Worker Verification Card, which is valid for 5 years.   A letter with the locations, dates and times of the trainings will be mailed to all growers with a current Operator Identification Number.  You do not need to receive a letter to attend; however, you must have a reservation.  Call early 858-694-8980 to reserve your spot!

















Don’t forget the IR4 Ornamental Survey.  You can only benefit from the work that IR4 completes, so get involved.  See the survey at the following web site: 





� HYPERLINK "http://ir4.rutgers.edu/ornamental/survey/" ��http://ir4.rutgers.edu/ornamental/survey/�
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